
Puget Sound Energy 
P.O. Box 97034 

Bellevue, WA 98009-9734 

pse.com 

January 11, 2024 

Filed via Web Portal 

Kathy Hunter 

Acting Executive Director and Secretary 

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

621 Woodland Square Loop SE 

Lacey, WA 98503 

Re: Rulemaking to Revise WAC 480-93-015 Relating to Odorization and Sniff 

Test Requirements, Docket PG-230896 – Comments of Puget Sound Energy 

Dear Executive Director Hunter: 

At the request of Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

(“Commission”) Staff, Puget Sound Energy (“PSE”) submits these comments on the 

proposed revisions to WAC 480-93-015 (Odorization of gas), which would make 

permanent an existing emergency exemption to odorization and sniff test requirements 

for operators of certain pipeline facilities.  

PSE does not currently operate any pipelines to which the proposed exception 

would apply, so we do not anticipate any added costs, savings, or operational changes 

from the proposed update at this time. As stated in our Environmental, Social and 

Governance (ESG) report,1 PSE is committed to worker safety, and we prioritize safety in 

our company culture. 

If you have any questions about the information contained in this filing, please 

contact Justin Wahlborg, Gas Pipeline Safety Senior Compliance Program Manager, at 

(253) 234-6417 or Justin.Wahlborg@pse.com. If you have any other questions, please

contact me.

Sincerely,  

__________________      Date_______ 

Kaaren Daugherty

Director Gas Operations  

Puget Sound Energy  

PO Box 97034, BEL09E 

Bellevue, WA 98009-9734 

(425)766-2409

kaaren.daugherty@pse.com

1 The ESG report can be found online at www.pse.com/en/about-us/Sustainability 
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